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PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO
     OEA02632

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) – Department of Social Inclusion – and has the honor to refer to the Nineteenth Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML), to be held in Cancun, Mexico, in November 2015.

In that regard, the Mission would like to advise the Secretariat that, owing to international scheduling commitments of the President of Mexico, Enrique Pella Nieto, the aforementioned ministerial meeting has been postponed and will now be held from November 26-27, 2015. Please find herewith the letter from Dr.  José Luis Stein Velasco, Head of the International Affairs Unit of the Secretariat of Labor and Social Welfare, to Ms. Betilde Muñoz-Pogossian, Director of the SEDI Department of Social Inclusion, requesting the change of dates for the aforementioned event, to allow for this issue to be included on the order of business for the upcoming meeting of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development. 

In thanking you in advance for your understanding with respect to this change, the Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., August 25, 2015

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) 

Department of Social Inclusion 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
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SECRETARIAT OF LABOR 
AND SOCIAL WELFARE



International Affairs Unit 

Office of the Deputy Coordinator for Hemispheric Labor Policy
Note No: 114/2/ 990

Subject:  XIX Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML)
 Mexico City, August 24, 2015
MS. BETILDE MUÑOZ-POGOSSIAN
DIRECTOR OF THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL INCLUSION

EXECUTIVE SECRETARIAT FOR INTEGRAL DEVELOPMENT ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

WASHINGTON, D.C.
I write with reference to the Nineteenth Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML) of the Organization of American States (OAS), scheduled to be held in Cancun, Mexico, from November 18-19, 2015.

In that connection, I would like to let you know that because of international scheduling commitments of the President of the United Mexican States, His Excellency Enrique Peña Nieto, the dates previously agreed on for the XIX IACML now need to be changed.

Accordingly, on instructions from Secretary of Labor and Social Welfare, Alfonso Navarrete Prida, I should be most grateful for your assistance in making the necessary arrangements with the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI), with a view to seeking the member states' understanding and support for the XIX IACML to be held from November 26-27, 2015. The aim is to comply with OAS protocol at the ministerial meetings and seek to get the Mexican Head of State to attend the inauguration of the XIX Conference. 

I wish to especially thank you for your invaluable support.  

Very sincerely yours,

HEAD OF THE UNIT

DR. JOSÉ LUIS STEIN VELASCO

c.c..: Alfonso Navarrete Prida, Secretary of Labor and Social Welfare (for information)

Please click on the following link to access the document: http://scm.oas.org/pdfs/2015/CIDRP01230S01.PDF
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